
PRINCIPAL AWARDS 
Congratulations to the 

following children: 

 

 

 

 

Tarmyah Ioane, Nazarene 

Finau, Skylah Eukaliti, 

Angelika Sefesi, Jhordan 

Tuinukuafe-Jackson, Owen 

Maeva, Allezah Azeem, Afei 

Palei, Raymond Pirihi, Luca 

Nguyen, Jedidiah Epati, Kilifi 

Tuipulotu, Tesi Vake, 

Matairangi McDonald, 

Fisiihoi Tapaatoutai, 

Zephaniah Tuumaialu, Opeti 

Fosita, Poasi Tauhalaliku, 

Malia Tangifua, Isaac 

Kumar, Setaita Vake, Lola-

Sophia Teina, Atalina 

Jamieson, Priya Leota, 

Pelenaise Fauonuku, 

Priyanna Krishna, John 

Niutei, Constantine Tangifua, 

Saipaleti Ikahihifo, Georgina 

Smith, Abishai Siau, Yesha 

Bagdai, Josaiah Pesalili, 

Mohammed Shafeek, Ra-

Shiv Chand, Iversyn 

Fuaoletoelau, Hope Henare, 

Naseri Masani, Lofa Huavi, 

Letisia Telua, Kanaiya Lal, 

Nidhi Sen, Erica Simoo, 

Raniera Kohunui, Viliami 

Taufa, Hope Allen, 

Maiyashni Venkteshni and 

Bentley Randell. 
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Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sa bula, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin 

Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm greetings to you all.  

SCHOOL GATES 

Just a friendly reminder that 
school gates will be locked 
between 9:00am and 2:40pm. 
All visitors entering the site during 
school hours must enter through the 
Pukeora Road gate and sign in at 
the office. 
 

ASSEMBLIES 
For the rest of the term we will 
continue to have three separate 
assemblies on a Friday to give the 
children more space in the hall. 
Times are as follows: 
Juniors: 1:30pm 
Middle School: 2:15pm 
Seniors: 12:00pm 
 

JUICIES 
We have had lots of queries from 
students about ‘Juices’- these will 
be back on sale every Friday next 
term. 
 

MATARIKI 
Next week we look forward to 
celebrating Matariki and will be 
focusing our learning around this. 
The students will enjoy some fun 
activities on Friday to celebrate. 
 

HYGIENE PRACTICES 
It is still very important for us to 
educate our students on good 
hygiene. Please help by reminding 
them to: 
- Cough/sneeze into elbows 
- Wash hands regularly (before 
eating , after using toilet etc) 
 

STAY HOME IF SICK 
If children are sick at school, 

parents will be called and asked 

to collect their child. 

 

 

PARKING AROUND 

SCHOOL 
Before and after school is a busy 

time for everyone. Parking rules 

help protect our children and 

keep them safe. Drivers who 

park illegally put our children at 

risk and also risk getting fined by 

a parking officer. 

We are aware that the Pukeora 

entrance becomes extremely 

congested during this time and 

would suggest if possible families 

use the Fairburn Road entrance 

or alternatively ‘park and walk’ 

if possible. If you live close 

enough to walk from home this 

would be ideal but if not you 

could always park closer to 

school and walk the last part of 

the journey to avoid congestion 

on our surrounding streets. 

To help promote this Auckland 

Transport will be encouraging 

families to use the Fairburn Road 

field entrance and will be 

present on Thursday afternoon 

(26th June) with some FREE 

giveaways!  

PARENT MEETING & 

DISCUSSION GROUP 

On Thursday 2nd July at 8:45am 

we would like to invite parents to 

come and discuss school 

initiatives, plans for the rest of 

the year and our learnings from 

lockdown/distance learning. 

We welcome you to join us for a 

cup of coffee and a mid-year 

catch up. 
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

 

 

THURSDAY 25TH JUNE 

PARKING PROMOTION AT THE 

FAIRBURN ROAD FIELD GATE 

 

THURSDAY 2ND JULY   

PARENT MEETING  

 

FRIDAY 3RD JULY 

LAST DAY OF TERM - FINISH AT 

NORMAL TIME 

 

MONDAY 20TH JULY 

TERM 3 STARTS 

 

 

TEACHER ONLY DAYS  
This year we are obliged to 
have two Teacher Only 
Days during term time.  
 
School will be closed to 
students on: 
 
Friday 21st August 
Friday 23rd October 
 
We appreciate your  
cooperation on these days. 
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Regards 
 Paula Passfield 

Principal 

COMMUNIITY NOTICES: sKids is now back open and fully operating...just in time for the next 
school holidays! If you are working (full time or part time and/or studying; on sickness benefit; child 
on CDA) you may qualify for some WINZ subsidy and pay as low as $3 a day (conditions apply). 
sKids will help you through the process (even submit the forms on your behalf). If you book a sKids 
July Holiday Programme session you'll go into the draw to win a month's supply of Nestle cereal to 
feed your whanau! For more information, call 0800 274 172 Or 027 209 2547 or email                   
otahuhu@skids.co.nz 

Want to play rugby? 
Otahuhu Rugby Club 
are looking for boys 
U8, U9, U10 & U11.  

Please contact Aifala on 
021444867 if you are 

interested. 


